SOUTH EASTERN ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the SEOA Committee Meeting on 8th March 2018 at

Christchurch Conference Centre, Christchurch Woking, Town Square,

Woking Surrey GU21 6YG
1. Present
Simon Greenwood
SAX
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SEOA Junior Squad Coordinator

Mike Elliot
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Alan Wallis
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Alan Leakey

SLOW


 Mark Adams

HH


Jon Darley

GO
Apologies for Absence



Judith Holt

Chair of British Orienteering 
Susan Marsden
HH

SEOA Membership Secretary
David Saunders
HH

SEOA Treasurer
Rowan Purkis

SAX

SEOA Secretary

Janet Biggs

HAVOC
Andrew Evans

DFOK

Tony Maycraft
CHIG


2. Minutes of previous Committee Meeting 
It was noted that it had been reported at the meeting that Tony Maycraft had attended a Controllers Course with Katy Stubbs and is now a qualified Grade C controller.

With that addition the minutes of the meeting held on 14th December 2017 were accepted as a true record.
3. Matters Arising
Comments on the new SEOA web site were immediately raised with AW suggesting that there was no need for a SEOA fixtures list on the web, especially for members of clubs adjacent to other Regions. It was pointed out that it was clearly labelled ‘South East Region Events’ and that members wishing to see other regions fixtures could go to the appropriate web site or the British Orienteering site.

It was suggested that the site could have links to SCOA and EAOA web sites. 

The next steps with regard to the web site were agreed as;

- Agree who has responsibility for each section eg NC to look after Competitions and AD and CL will maintain Junior Squad details.

- Recruit a Content Manager who will update sections not covered by individual(s) and will also be cover for all others who are updating designated sections. 





Action; All to seek (Web) Content Manager
With reference to the purchase of OCAD12 licences for the Junior Squad, ME pointed out that OCAD are changing to a Subscription Service from May 2018. This will affect the charges to SEOA.

AW warned that he had difficulty with errors on maps printed for the recent Ash Ranges event. Obtaining a sample proof copy was recommended.
4. Update from the Board
The new British Orienteering Chief Executive, Peter Hart, had been in touch with the Chairman and hopes to attend the June AGM and Committee Meeting of SEOA.
The CEO had sent to the Chairman two papers produced by British Orienteering on the subject of GDPR (General Data Protection Regulation) (19 pages) and British Orienteering members Insurance (6 pages). (PMN; these papers have now been circulated to the Committee)
There followed discussions on these two subjects;


Insurance;  points made were;



- Organising clubs are covered



- Event officials are covered



- BOF members are covered



- Independents are covered for their first three events
- Overseas members (ie with an address outside UK) are not covered
- If travelling abroad you are advised to arrange your own personal accident and public liability insurance

There are clearly a number of outstanding questions that need further clarification 

from British Orienteering.

GDPR; points made were;


- this is a new EU directive which comes into effect in May 2018 


- most of it already exists in UK legislation

- there is an emphasis that ‘members’ need to specifically say ‘yes’ to receipt of information from clubs

- holders of data (clubs/individuals) have a duty of care

- it is best to inform the Commissioner sooner rather than later of any breaches rather than delay

- a club volunteer has the same rights and restrictions as an employee in the legislation


Specifically;

- The SEOA Membership Secretary uses only the data supplied by BOF and is allowed to pass it to people who need it for a specific purpose. For example a list of SE members for determining Championship winners. However the recipient of such information should destroy it as soon as the data has been used.

- Junior Squad; SEOA and SEJS need a policy and written statement concerning use of the data that is held. The wording needs to be agreed and circulated to SEOA clubs.


General principles are;



- tell people why you want the data



- get their consent



- don’t hold information you don’t need



- destroy information you don’t need

- you have a duty of care of that information and need to take reasonable steps to make it safe.

5. Major Events
Southern Championships (2018)

Car parking is still uncertain as we await a response from the owner. However there may be suitable fields nearby.









Action; SN/SLOW
Mapping is largely complete but David Peel has a piece yet to be visited.

The ownership of the remaining piece of woodland is becoming clearer and the presumed owner is being contacted.

Action; SN/SLOW

Southern Night Champs
The area to be used is now Puttenham as Verdley was considered unsuitable by the Controller.










Action; GO

BOC 2020

The Chairman has been in touch with the representative of the land-owner and is confident that permission will be given. However there is a BOF Fixtures Committee meeting on Saturday (10th March) and some confirmation is required by then.
The date of the event also needs confirmation.










Action; SG/PG
 There also needs to be some confirmation on the ownership of the surrounding areas.









Action; SG/ME
Harvester 2018

SO to organise on Tilgate on 24th June.  Permission has been received
Action; SO
CSC Final 2019

Permission has been granted by the land owner for the use of Pippingford.
Permission has not yet been sought for the use of Windy Ridge (NW of Pippingford) 










Action; MV

BSSC (British Schools Champs) October 2020

British Orienteering is seeking an organiser for this event. It is hoped that the position will be clearer after the upcoming BOF Fixtures meeting.










Action; PG
6. Officers reports

6.1 
 SEOA Chairman

Nothing further to report beyond already mentioned.
6.2        SEOA Secretary

The Secretary had provided a written report (Appendix A)
As she is now away for 4 weeks and therefore can all questions regarding the new SEOA web site be directed to the Minutes Secretary.









Action; All

With regard to point 2 in the Secretary’s report it was agreed that the charge made by clubs was the responsibility of the clubs alone.

It was suggested that if the club had had excessive costs associated with an event it may be sensible to explain to entrants.

It was commented that it is clearly in everyone’s interest to attract juniors to the sport.
(Note; It was pointed out by Andrew Evans in a note circulated to the Committee before the meeting that the costs quoted in the Secretary’s report were in fact incorrect.

Andrew’s clarification was ‘For the Limpsfield Level B event, pre-entry was strongly recommended with a standard entry closing date of midnight Sunday the weekend before. Map numbers are then determined and we feel that the extra admin, risk of no map being available etc justified a £2 surcharge to discourage late entry or EOD. The family that raised the issue must have entered after the standard entry closing date and but would still have paid £7 not £8 (no dibber hire was involved).’
With regard to point 3 of the Secretary’s report there was a short discussion regarding whether the job of web Content Manager should be part of the Secretary’s job. It was decided that the Secretary and Minutes Secretary’s jobs should be combined, as it had been in the past. The current Minutes Secretary agreed to take on this role.

(For further comments on the role of the Content Manager see Section 3 Matters Arising)
6.3       SEOA Treasurer
The Treasurer had provided a report (See Appendix B)
His comment to the report was;
‘Accounts at their healthiest at this time of year – plenty of income (membership and levies) with no call on funds’.
6.4
 SEOA Membership Secretary

The Membership Secretary had provided a written report (Appendix C)

The Chairman commented that there appeared to only be growth in the bigger clubs.
6.5       SEOA Competitions Officer
The Competitions Officer reported that David Frampton (HH) and Helen Marsden (HH) were due to attend a Grade B Controllers course in SCOA.
6.6       SEOA Junior Training Officer

The Junior Training Officer had provided a written report. (Appendix D)
6.7       SEOA and BOF Fixtures 

The Fixtures Secretary noted two changes of venue;

· SE Middle Distance Champs (12th May) will now be hosted by SO on Balcombe and Rivers Wood.

· SE Night Champs (10th November) will now be hosted by MV on St Leonards.

ME reported that Ashdown Forest has a new Events Manager who seems well disposed to us.
SAX have an event on Enchanted Place next year. They need to inform the new Events Manager to get it ‘in the book’.









Action; SAX

DFOK, who have an event at Chelwood the following year, have already recorded their event.

7. Development in SEOA
The new British Orienteering Development Manager for the Region, Phil Conway, has visited a number of clubs. This Committee may invite him to their September meeting.
As it is intended to invite the new British Orienteering CEO, Peter Hart, to the June meeting can you let the Secretary have prior notice of any questions for him.









Action; All
AL reported that SLOW are using Facebook in order to attract new members. He reported that it can be relatively cheap using the right option.

MA circulated a number of examples of the flyers being distributed by HH. Three examples were handed round; one for families and runners at Saturday events, one for runners at midweek street events and one for the youth league.
He stressed the need to have a long term calendar and to stick to it.

He said that there had only been anecdotal evaluation of the success of this approach so far.
8. Any other business

AL reported that he had received an invitation regarding a Spanish exchange and will circulate the details.

It was noted that BOF had published its proposals for the 2019 membership fees but there was concern that there appeared to be no written justification.
Nor did there appear to be any way of suggesting an alternative. It was noted that the increase in the Junior fee was not in the same proportion as the senior increase. 

It was suggested that the new CEO be asked if it would be possible to implement a limited period membership.
9. Date of next meetings 

14th June 2018 (with AGM) (venue; Christchurch, Woking)
13th September 2018

13th December 2018 

APPENDIX A
 SEOA Secretary’s report

1. Worked with Paul Frost to create new website. Site should be live by the time of the

Committee meeting although some tabs are work in progress and Paul is the only person

who can edit for the next month. Feedback to the Secretary although–current Secretary is

away until mid-April and then moving to Cumbria.

2. A request from a member with a family that SEOA should issue guidelines for pricing entry

fees for juniors. The member was aghast at the £8 charge for junior runs at the Limpsfield

Chart event run by DFOK. My personal view is that clubs should not be trying to make

money from junior runs and £3 is enough to cover the costs, certainly no more than £5. .

Note that Saxons also charge a reduced fee for newcomers on the yellow and Orange

course. Should these policies be SEOA wide? Suggestion that SEOA collect the different

club practices and try to come up with guidelines to clubs.

3. New Secretary needed. Main job will be to keep website up to date. Other jobs are to push

material to the Clubs as appropriate. Committee roles are on the website in Governance.

Paul Frost, web developer, assures us editing the website will be easy.

4. Insurance update. Note that the issue of insurance is still appears to be open. Clubs

currently provide BOF insurance certificate to landowners representing that the BOF

insurance covers all entrants. BOF has advised that non-members who have run more than

three times (which will include juniors of schools and youth groups who have not joined

individually) plus foreign runners are not covered. Should we (have we?) seek confirmation

from BOF that in event that one of these non-members causing an incident needing an

insurance claim, that BOF would settle with land owner but then seek to recover from the

non-members insurance. Schools should be made aware of this.

Rowan Purkis

1 March 2018
APPENDIX B

	INCOME & EXPENDITURE STATEMENT 02 March 2018
	
	

	
	
	

	INCOME
	
	

	Subscriptions
	2,779.00
	

	Event levies
	273.00
	

	Junior athlete contributions 
	0.00
	

	Miscellaneous 
	0.00
	

	TOTAL INCOME
	3,052.00
	

	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	Junior grants
	37.65
	

	Junior training / expenses
	0.00
	

	Equipment
	0.00
	

	English Orienteering Council
	0.00
	

	Development courses & conferences
	200.00
	

	Subscriptions paid
	0.00
	

	Room hire
	0.00
	

	Officers' expenses
	0.00
	

	Competitions
	0.00
	

	Miscellaneous
	0.00
	

	
	
	

	TOTAL EXPENDITURE 
	237.65
	

	
	
	

	SURPLUS/(DEFICIT)
	2,814.35
	

	
	
	

	Net Assets @ 1 January
	25,816.00
	

	
	
	

	TOTAL NET ASSETS
	28,630.35
	


APPENDIX C

SEOA membership Report March 2018

The report is for 2018 end February

	28/02/2018
	 
	Senior
	Junior
	 
	Total
	% Growth
	28/02/2017
	 
	Senior
	Junior
	 
	Total

	BAOC
	
	8
	0
	
	8
	
	BAOC
	
	3
	0
	
	3

	CHIG
	
	43
	7
	
	50
	0%
	CHIG
	
	43
	8
	
	51

	DFOK
	
	61
	14
	
	75
	4%
	DFOK
	
	57
	15
	
	72

	GO
	
	46
	30
	
	76
	-8%
	GO
	
	47
	36
	
	83

	HAVOC
	
	6
	0
	
	6
	-14%
	HAVOC
	
	7
	0
	
	7

	HH
	
	133
	94
	
	227
	8%
	HH
	
	120
	90
	
	210

	LOK
	
	40
	7
	
	47
	-10%
	LOK
	
	44
	8
	
	52

	MV
	
	56
	9
	
	65
	-15%
	MV
	
	65
	12
	
	77

	RAFO
	
	5
	1
	
	6
	
	RAFO
	
	5
	0
	
	5

	SAX
	
	90
	23
	
	113
	-4%
	SAX
	
	90
	28
	
	118

	SLOW
	
	157
	33
	
	190
	13%
	SLOW
	
	148
	20
	
	168

	SN
	
	38
	20
	
	58
	0%
	SN
	
	42
	16
	
	58

	SO
	
	204
	79
	
	283
	7%
	SO
	
	193
	72
	
	265

	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	TOTAL
	 
	887
	317
	 
	1204
	3%
	TOTAL
	 
	864
	305
	 
	1169

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


There has been an increase in membership since the same time last year, although the overall numbers are just less than two years ago..
APPENDIX D
Junior Report March 2018

Since the last meeting we have held 2 training days: Buchan Country Park followed by a fun

indoor session, and using the SN Schools league at Esher.

In February Alex attended the SHUOC Sprint Training weekend in Sheffield - late notice meant

many juniors were unavailable but we shall put it in the calendar for next year.

We are planning on an October weekend away again, although location is currently undecided.

Angela 
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